
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'CORNMAN, CAROL' <CORNMAN@mailbox.sc.edu>

Date: 11/7/2013 1:03:52 PM
Subject: RE: Joint Legislative Committee Meeting

Carol,

I agree. I think the Committee will be beneficial for Aging programs. It will give us a chance to give more detailed 
information to both the Senate and House.

Thanks for the resume.

Tony

From: CORNMAN, CAROL [mailto:CORNMAN@mailbox.sc.edu]
Sent: Wednesday, November 06, 2013 2:42 PM
To: Kester, Tony
Cc: PATTON, MARIA
Subject: Joint Legislative Committee Meeting

Good afternoon Tony. We were very pleased with the outcome of today's meeting of the Joint Legislative Committee 
to Study Services, Programs and Facilities for Aging. The members seemed to be engaged and surprisingly 
enthusiastic about getting the S 764 through the process on the fast tract. We were also amazed at the number of 
interested individuals that attended the meeting. All in all : a successful morning!

I am attaching the resume of the person hired to be the Assistant to Maria Patton who will be focusing on
recruitment and training of volunteer GALs. Carol
Carol B. Cornman
Director
Office for the Study of Aging
Arnold School of Public Health
University of South Carolina
803-777-5337 (o)
803-777-0246 (f)
www.sph.sc.edu/osa
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